

## **Notes**

Water Operations Management Team July 15, 2020

## **Members Attending**

Kristin White, Liz Kiteck, Molly White, Mike Ford, Kaylee Allen, Matt Nobriga, Howard Brown, Garwin Yip, Carl Wilcox, Kristal Davis-Fadtke

## **Topics/Actions**

- Approval of the 7/8/2020 WOMT Meeting Notes: approve
- Operational Updates
  - CVP: Summertime operations; Clear Creek 150 cfs; New Melones 200 cfs; Trinity 450 cfs; Shasta 12,500 cfs; Folsom 4,000 cfs; Looking for opportunities to reduce at Keswick; 4,300 cfs change order for exports; moving cross valley water at Banks and starting the Yuba transfer through Banks later this week.
  - o SWP: 3,300 cfs at Oroville and plan to hold; Clifton Court varying this week at 1,500 cfs earlier, 2,200 cfs today, and may go to 3,000 cfs by Friday and the weekend, Vernalis flows are increasing consistent with water released by Merced ID to transfer to Kern Co. Water Agency and Santa Clara, Vernalis at 900 cfs and anticipated to be at 1,600 cfs by Monday; State San Luis is about 769 TAF, Oroville is 2.0. MAF.
- Relevant Assessments
  - Revised Operational Outlook: Links included; Consider additional changes where helpful given varying audiences and interpretations of "compliance".
  - o Clear Creek Technical Team: nothing to report
  - Sacramento River Temperature Management: SRTTG meeting yesterday with a discussion on assumptions; next SRTTG next Thursday
  - Feather River Operations Group: meeting this week for discussions on modifying flows to the low flow section.
  - o American River Modified Flow Management Standard: ARG Thursday
  - Stanislaus River Stepped Release Plan: SWT was this AM with stakeholders included.
  - O Delta Summer/Fall Habitat Tracking: nothing to report
- Upcoming Actions
  - o Reclamation
    - ARG Tomorrow will be sharing a Power Bypass Consideration Memo focused on Folsom actions. Looking for comments and finalization by August.
  - o DWR: none

- o FWS: none
- o NMFS: none
- o CDFW: none
- Discussion Items
  - o Keswick Trap, No change in adult winter-run Chinook salmon relocation
- Review Elevation Items
  - o Elevation Issues: none
  - o Director Meeting Topics: none

## **Next Meeting**

• Wednesday, July 22, 1 pm, Teams "Call" Only